

November/December 2024

Dear Friends,

Merry Christmas! 11 Corinthians 9:15 says "Thanks be unto God for his unspeakable gift." I'm rejoicing that the gift of God is indescribable. Humbling Himself to be born of a virgin, and live among us is beyond our finite thinking. May our focus be on Jesus this busy season.

• We are getting pretty much settled in Texas. There are still boxes to go through, but they will wait till another day. We are enjoying the cooler weather, finally. It was still 80 last week, but we also had a freeze. But we sure do enjoy the milder winter.

We have been visiting a new church every week to get acquainted and to let them know about Fellowship Tract League. Hopefully we can schedule a Sunday at each one to preach and encourage people to be a witness daily, instead of only on church visitation day! We were part of a great mission conference in Mesquite last month, and have some camp meetings coming up next month.

The church in Mesquite has a visitation ministry called "soul patrol" for those unable to walk door to door. They go to parking lots and witness or wherever they see people. I have started doing that around here. It's amazing the folks I've been able to hand a tract to. A few weeks ago I was privileged to lead a young man to the Lord who was rounding up carts at Walmart; also a young Spanish man working on a house across the street from us. There are new people moving into our area every week; more folks to witness to.

We had a great Thanksgiving with our daughter and family. There were 3 young Spanish men working on a new house down the street. We stopped to give a tract and ask if they'd had a Thanksgiving meal. Since none of them could speak English, we had to show them with a plate and a fork. We brought them each a big plate of food, along with pie for dessert. They were so thankful, and as we left they were eating and reading the tracts. The highlight of our Thanksgiving! So many souls all around us that need to hear the true meaning of Christmas.

We want to wish everyone a very blessed Christmas, and to thank you for your faithful prayers and support all year! We are so thankful for those that stand with us to reach as many as we can with the blessed old story of Jesus. God bless you all.

Joyfully Serving,

Bruce and Mary DeLange.

